
FORT VANCOUVER REGIONAL LIBRARY DISTRICT 
Board of Trustees Public Meeting 

 
January 22, 2019 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER 

 
4:45-5:15 p.m. Executive Session  
Topic: Real Estate: RCW 42.30.110 (1) (b) (c); Legal: RCW 42.30.110 (1) (i) 
 
Chair pro-tem Yee called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Cascade Park Community 
Library. 
 
ATTENDEES 
Board members: Bill Yee, Chair pro-tem presiding, Sandra Day, Jane Higgins, Portia Masterson, 
Kelly Smith  
Administrative Team: Amelia Shelley, Executive Director; Lynne Caldwell, Collection & 
Technology Services Director; Tak Kendrick, Communications & Marketing Director; Lee 
Strehlow, Human Resources Director; Justin Keeler, Outreach & Community Partnerships 
Director; Amy Lee, Public Services Director; Teresa Torres, Vancouver Library Branch Manager; 
Recording: Sami Bretherton, Executive Assistant 
Absent Board Members: Chairman Brian Carrico, Chris O’Malley 
 

2. AGENDA 
 MOTION:  Jane Higgins moved and Sandra Day seconded approval of the agenda as presented. 

The motion carried unanimously. 
 

3. CHAIR ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Chair pro-tem Yee recognized and thanked the Friends of Vancouver Community Library for 
providing the meal for the meeting.  Kelly Smith was welcomed to the Board of Trustees and 
shared a brief bio of her work.  
 

4. CITIZEN COMMENTS 
Kathy Winters/Ridgefield/Fundraising 
Kathy Winters held a sale of her art prints. Tevis Laspa noted that the Ridgefield MOU was signed 
and the tax filing is the next step. 
 
Steven Hamaker/Vancouver/Craigslist reply button controversy 
Steven Hamaker shared concern regarding the Craigslist lock out issue on library computers. 

 
Mads Whitmarsh-Jones/Vancouver/WPEA Wages  
Mads Whitmarsh-Jones met with Amelia Shelley as part of Shelley’s “Cup of Tea” program 
where employees are offered an opportunity to meet with the Executive Director to get better 
acquainted with no set agenda. In that meeting, wages were discussed as well as the possibility of 
moving to an SLA position. Whitmarsh-Jones said they cannot bid on part time SLA positions 
because they feel they would lack the PSA financial security. Shelley agreed this isn’t a good 
situation and that the issue was on her radar. Whitmarsh-Jones said FVRL has no interest in 
engaging in wage negotiations and it is desperately needed. 

 
Dana Hoffman/Washougal/Wages of WPEA Employees 
Dana Hoffman is a resident of Washougal, and worked at FVRL for 7.5 years. She is the WPEA 
staff representative and said that a large number of employees are at this meeting because of the 
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